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OLTC Receives D2L Innovation Award in Teaching and Learning 
 

The Society for Teaching and Learning in Higher Education awarded Matthew Dunleavy, 

Georges-Philippe Gadoury-Sansfaçon, Dr. Jessica Riddell, Toni Roberts, and Scott Stoddard the 

prestigious D2L Innovation Award in Teaching and Learning for the creation and expansion on 

the OLTC program from 2020-22. 

 

The D2L Innovation Award in Teaching and Learning recognizes and celebrates excellence in 

collaborative teaching and learning in post-secondary education. While educators are encouraged 

to cultivate collaborative approaches to student learning, they must also be encouraged and 

supported to engage in collaborative teaching. 

 

On June 7th, the team will join the four other 2022 winners at pre-conference retreat to shar 

innovative practices. The next day, Cécilia Alain (Bishop’s OLTC Student Champion, 2021-22) 

will join the team at a post presentation for “Working with Students to Co-Design 21st-

Century Classrooms: The Online Learning & Technology Consultants (OLTC) Program.”  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 

PETAL Workshop Series Concludes 
 

 
 

In May, students across the Maple League joined four final Pedagogy, Edu-Technology, and 

Learning (PETAL) workshops. On, April 5th, Polly Leonard hosted an Understanding Your 

Privilege (and What To Do With It) pulling on her experience as the Equity, Diversity, and 

Inclusion Officer at Acadia University. On May 26th, students joined Dr. Erin Austen and Gracie 

Grieve (St. Francis 

Xavier) for a session 

on Accessibility in the 

classroom. 

 

May also saw sessions 

on Visual Syllabi 

(May 12th) and 

Educational 

Technologies and 

Learning Management 

Systems (May 19th) 

with Program 

Director, Matthew 

Dunleavy. 

 

 

 



 

 

OLTC Program Heads to the STLHE Annual Conference 
 

From June 7-10, Matthew Dunleavy, Dr. Jessica Riddell, & Georges-Philippe Gadoury-

Sansfaçon will be at the 40th Annual STLHE Conference in Ottawa to host a bilingual 

presentation on the OLTC Program from 2020-22. 

 

Fitting the 

conference theme of 

“Reconnecting and 

Reconstructing: 

Perspectives on 

Teaching and 

Learning,” in their 

presentation—

“Pandemic 

Pedagogy in 

Practice: Emergency 

Remote Teaching 

with Students as Co-

designers”— they 

share the journey of 

the OLTC program 

as it has grown and 

been adapted over 

the past two years. 

Maple League Supports the Educational Development Institute 2022 

 

The Maple League has provided technology support for the Educational Development Institute 

2022. Hosted over four weeks, the institute provides staff and faculty across the country working 

in and around educational development to build community and be part of engaging professional 

development: 

• Week 1 — What is Educational Development? 

• Week 2 — Developing and Managing Educational Development (ED) Skills 

• Week 3 — Establishing, Expanding, and Strengthening Your Professional Network 

• Week 4 — Equity, Diversity, Inclusion, and Educational Development 

 

You can learn more about the institute and each session on their website. 

 

https://edinstitute2022.opened.ca/
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